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To: Dr. Steve Pegram and Board of Education 
From: David Fernkopf, OAC Principal 
Date: February 1, 2017 
Subject: February Building Report 
 
Book Fair 
 The OAC Scholastic Book fair will open the second week in February.  The staff 
and students are excited to see new books available. We also will have a change drive to 
raise money for extra books.  The goal is that every student at OAC receives one book 
from the book fair to keep.  
 
100th Day of School  
 We will celebrate 100 days of school on February 8th.  Our students at OAC will 
do many activities celebrating our accomplishments so far this school year. 
 
Mid-year meeting 
 I had individual meetings with each certified teacher in Overbrook this year for a 
mid-year check in.  From the meetings, I found some areas we as the staff could improve 
and other areas we are doing great. 
 
Some of the areas that need improvement include accuracy on lunch counts, following 
schedules better and all of us doing our part to keep the building clean and presentable. 
 
Some areas that we are doing great include the use of Lexia and educational art work 
created by the students.  I also want to complement the staff on their dedication to their 
job.  Despite all the sickness, the staff have been doing a great job pushing through and 
doing their jobs.  The teachers and other staff have also been great at covering for other 
teachers when we are shorthanded and need help covering classes. 
  
Read-a-thon 
  The staff and the students are getting excited about the PTO’s Read-a-thon.  The 
Read-a-thon is a great way to raise funds and encourage literacy and education.  The 
PTO is also planning a fun Read Across America Day celebration.  Information about the 
Read-a-thon was sent home this week.  The Read-a-thon will be starting February 13 
and go through the 24th of February. 
 
PTO 
 OAC would like to thank PTO for the donation of money to purchase shoes for 
our students in need.  We were able to purchase 16 pairs of shoes for students in need.  
 
Social Skills 
 We have continued with our Boy’s Town Social Skills led by Mr. Payne.  These 
skills help our students know how to act correctly in social situations and help our 
students make better choices at school.   


